
 
 

Call to the Democratic Party of Bernalillo County  
Central Committee Meeting and Elections 

January 31, 2023 

Dear Bernalillo County Democrats, 

Pursuant to the official Call for the Democratic Party of New Mexico (DPNM) Spring 2023 State Central 

Committee (SCC) meeting and elections, I am writing to provide you with the call to the Democratic 

Party of Bernalillo County’s County Central Committee meeting and elections. 

We are required by DPNM Rules to hold a County Central Committee (CCC) meeting in odd-numbered 

years for the purposes of electing county party officers and DPNM State Central Committee (SCC) 

members to represent our county. This year, we will be electing county chair and vice chairs, 164 

additional SCC members and 1297 CCC members. Ward and precinct chairs are automatic members of 

the CCC. 

The registration period to certify voters as 30-day Democrats eligible for participation in ward and 
precinct meetings and elections, per DPNM Rules Preamble, will be February 1, 2023 through February 
15, 2023. Ward members can also register at their ward meeting, but registration in advance is 
recommended. Ward and precinct meetings will be held between February 18, 2023 and March 5, 2023. 
Ward and precinct elections will be conducted by absentee ballot. Ballots will be sent on March 7, 2023 
and submissions due at 11:59 PM on March 11, 2023.  
 
Our CCC meeting will be held on Saturday, March 25, 2023 beginning at 1:30 PM at the UNM Continuing 
Education Auditorium. The CCC election will be conducted by absentee ballot. Ballots will be sent on 
March 26, 2021 and submissions due at 11:59 PM on March 31, 2023. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Flora Lucero, Chair 
Democratic Party of Bernalillo County 


